TOWN OF CANANDAIGUA
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING


	PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, that a public hearing will be held by the Town Board of the Town of Canandaigua on the ____ day of ___________________, 2022, at 7:00 p.m., at the Canandaigua Town Hall, 5440 Route 5 & 20 West, Canandaigua, New York, to consider a revised cost estimate for improvements to the Canandaigua-Farmington Consolidated Water District pursuant to Section 202-b of the New York State Town Law.

The proposed improvements consist of the replacement of the existing Brickyard Road water storage tank, located on Brickyard Road in the Town of Canandaigua, New York, with an elevated storage tank that includes a mixing system and the construction of a dedicated transmission main and valve vaults that connect the new tank to hydraulic grade Zone 2A.

	The revised cost estimate shows the estimated costs of these 202-b improvements to now be $13,000,000, increased from the original cost estimate approved on June 20, 2017 of $9,036,000.  Some of the reasons given for this estimated cost increasing are as follows:

· Steel prices have increased substantially (cost for plate steel has increased by 250% since August 2020);
· Elevated costs for concrete and steel (rebar);
· Subcontractor quotes for site work were very high, specifically citing the work to install the watermain under the access drive and concern over tree protection;
· Minority and Women Owned Business Enterprises (“MWBE”) participation goal was challenging to meet and quotes from MWBE subcontractors were very high.
	
	Any resident of the Town of Canandaigua shall be entitled to be heard upon this matter at such public hearing.  Copies of the proposed map and plan showing these proposed improvements and the revised cost estimate are available for review at the Town of Canandaigua Town Hall, 1000 County Road 8, Canandaigua, New York.

	This by Resolution of the Town Board of the Town of Canandaigua.


Jean Chrisman, Town Clerk
Town of Canandaigua
